
Dear Families, 
 
TERM ONE IS NEARLY DONE! 
Thank you to each and every one of 
you for supporting the school as we 
navigated this very tricky term. 
Beginning with our Covid restrictions 
and adding a great deal of wet 
weather along the way then throwing 
the support for families, our parishioners and two other schools impacted by flood topped off with 
covid cases impacting our school community as  well as keeping community members in our 
prayers as they navigated health issues and new babiesé IT CERTAINLY HASNôT BEEN 
BORING! But ALWAYS at the forefront of our work has been our students and we are very proud 
of how they have kept the learning agenda occurring throughout the term. We have seen them 
reach out to other students, keep their head down in learning and manage themselves, their 
emotions and behaviours in an extraordinary way. Thank you to the staff who just take every 
change and challenge in their stride. Their calm manner and resilience certainly leads the way for 
our school. We are very lucky to have such a terrific bunch working with our students. The 
holidays will be a time to refresh, take stock of where we are at and be prepared for an action 
packed Term 2. Stay safe during the holidays! We look forward to seeing everyone at the ANZAC 
March on Monday 25th April and then at school on Wednesday 27th April. 

 
 

Wishing you all a very happy 

and holy Easter break ! 
 
 
 

COMPASS REMINDERS 
Please ensure that you do  not  enter partial attendance notes for your children. We need to 
ensure that child safety is maintained as far as possible, so encouraging parents to come to the 
office/gate at the school to drop/collect the student gives you the opportunity to provide the reason 
for the early departure/late arrival at that time. When parents enter an attendance note for a partial 
absence, it needs to agree to the arrival/departure time EXACTLY, otherwise this causes 

inconsistencies that need to be addressed. Saying they will 
return by 10am and then it is 10.30 am return causes problems 
with the Compass attendance system. So if your child is going to 
be late due to a morning appointment please donôt respond to 
SMS or add to Compass yourself, just alert admin staff when you 
drop them off at school.  

Congratulations to Liam Kelly (Enrichment Tutor in S1) and his 
wife, Zoe on the birth of Bowie Kelly on the 30th March 2020, at 
16:26 pm. Weighing 6 lb 6 oz. Our perfect little boy! 
 
Congratulations also to Mrs Julia Meyers and her husband Nick 
on the news that they are expecting a baby in October! 
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APRIL 
 

¶ Friday 8  
ß Last day of Term 1 

¶ Friday 15  
ß Good Friday 

¶ Sunday 17  
ß Easter Sunday 

¶ Monday 25 
ß ANZAC Day March & 
Service 

¶ Tuesday 26  
ß Term 2 begins - NO 
STUDENTS - Staff 
participating in Bishopôs 
Spirituality Retreat 

¶ Wednesday 27 
ß Students return Term 2 
ß Zone Cross Country 
ß Brainstorm Production 

¶ Friday 29 
ß Anzac Day Assembly 
2:15 

 
MAY 

 
¶ Monday 2 
ß Zone Cross Country 

¶ Wednesday 4 
ß Confirmation meeting for 
parents 

¶ Tuesday 10 - Friday 13 
ß NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 

 
JUNE 

 
¶ Monday 13  
ß Public Holiday 

¶ Tuesday 14 
ß Term 2 Tuition Fees due 

¶ Monday 27 
ß Confirmation  

¶ Wednesday 29 
ß First Eucharist parent 
information night 

¶ Thursday 30 
ß Duckitas Day - dress up 
ñIn your bestò - TBC 

  
JULY 

 
¶ Friday 1  
ß Last day of Term 2 

¶ Monday 18 
ß Term 3 begins 
 

Acknowledgement to Country 
Jingi Walla ( Jin-gee-wah-la ) Helloé. 

As we journey on this land of the Bundjalung Nation on which St Josephôs stands,  
we pay our respects to the Elders - the past, present and emerging leaders of the Bundjalung Nation. 

We acknowledge and respect their culture, their heritage and their beliefs as stewards of the land, sea, the earth and heavens, animals and vegetation. 
 

Rock art by students of St Josephôs as part of our Reading, Writing & Arts Festival. Photo: Daniel Prentice 

Baby Bowie Kelly 

CONGRATULATIONS 

https://www.facebook.com/JoeysAlstonville/


STAFF CHANGES 
Mrs Rowling has requested a release from her contract teaching ES1 from next term due to the personal family demands she is 
dealing with. There will be an announcement this week about the new teacher in Kindergarten. She will retain her Wellbeing role. 
Thank you to Mrs Catherine Rosenbaum for her work this term as Enrichment Tutor in S2. We wish her all the best with a new 
position. We are unsure about when Emma Thrum will return to Canteen but we would like to acknowledge and thank Danielle 
Bullen and Gabby Hipkins for their amazing work this term. They even took on the extra responsibilities of catering for the St 
Josephôs Coraki staff and students during their visit on site. 
 
UPDATE ON RAF 
Raf came through his operation really well and is now out of hospital recovering. Results of his operation will be known this week. 
Keep those prayers happening 
 
TRENDY HAIRCUTS 
Please consider how your child has their haircut during the holidays. While mullets, shaved sides, shave ins  and other haircuts 
may currently be trendy, they do not meet the standards expected under our uniform policy. Any hair at collar length (boys or 
girls) must also be tied back. We are also seeing a number of long fringes that are hanging over eyes. Staff are reporting that 
students with longer hair are constantly being reminded to tie their  hair back. Next term these constant reminders will be replaced 
with reflection sheets and consequences. 
 
DATE CHANGES DUE TO LAST WEEKôS WEATHER 
Cross Country was held on Monday. Eligible students will now compete at Zone on Monday, 2nd May.  
Incitare has been postponed again, the new date will be announced next term. 
Duckitas Day has been postponed until next term - Thursday 30 June (week 10) - TBC. 
 
ANZAC DAY 
Monday 25th is Anzac Day. We will be participating in the Alstonville Commemoration on that day. We invite ALL students to join 
us for the March. Students need to gather near the Wicked Bakery by 9.15am in FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM , including their 
school hat. We march to Elizabeth Brown Park where students stay with staff for the commemoration. We value our students 
making the effort to join us on this day and appreciate the effort from our families in allowing this to occur. The school will hold 
their own commemoration on Friday 29th April at Assembly. 

Therese Seymour (Principal) 
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Congratulations to the following students who received awards at assembly. 
CLASS AWARDS 
Early Stage 1: Daniel Collins, Henry Brady, Bronte Sugden, Luca McDonald, Corey Commens, Myah Flanagan, Ella 
McVey 
Stage 1: Eva Munday, Andrea Gooding, Orlando Speidel, Bodhi Donaldson, Mitchell Charter, Archy McDonald 
Stage 2: Emma Quinlan, Harry Hosking, Melodi Nolan, Sullivan Mitchell 
Stage 3: Nova Coony, Zoe Nall, Noah Fisher, Flynn Cluff, Toby Conlan, Hudson McGarry 
GOLD AWARDS: Noah Cassianos-Kennedy, Noah Colnan, Caleb Rance, Damon Szeto, Eloise Watson, Harry Collins, Emma 
Quinlan, Amala Chee, Ruby Vickrage, Sullivan Mitchell 

Easter Mass Times 
 
All are welcome to join in the Easter services at our Parish churches. 

§ April 13 - Community Rite of Reconciliation 5:30pm (Alstonville) 

§ April 14 - Holy Thursday 5:30pm (Alstonville) 

§ April 15 - Good Friday 3:00pm (Alstonville) 

§ April 16 - Easter Saturday 6:00pm (Alstonville) 

§ April 17 - Easter Sunday 7:00am (Wardell) 

§ April 17 - Easter Sunday 8:30am (Alstonville) 
 
Please note change of time. We have changed the time for the Holy 
Thursday Mass from 6pm to 5.30pm.  This is because we want to keep it at 
the same time as the Community Rite of Reconciliation time. 

Gold Award Winners 

Mr Murgha, our Indigenous Education Worker and 
Enrichment Tutor works with our Indigenous students to 
model for them how we acknowledge country at 
Assembly last Friday. 
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STAGE 1 
POSITIVITY POSTERS 

 
Stage One loved receiving their positive 
posters that they get to keep. They each 
went around and wrote a kind word or 
compliment about one another and then 
read them to themselves. They all felt their 
invisible buckets become a little heavier 

with drops of joy.   

Assistant Principal - Learning & Teaching   Miss Kasey Miles 
 
ACT OF KINDNESS AWARD (from Quota) 
Congratulations to Harry Hosking on receiving the Quota Acts of Kindess Award. Harry was 
acknowledged for always supporting others through word and deed. Thank you to Quota for this 
wonderful award. 
 
ANZAC DAY WRITING COMPETITION 
Congratulations to Harry Hosking and Toby Conlan on their winning entries in the RSL ANZAC Day 
writing competition. We invite Harry and Toby to read their entries at our school ANZAC Day 
commemoration of Friday 29 April at 2:20pm in the Hall. 

SPORT NEWS  Miss Linsey MacDonald 
 
WINTER SPORTS TRIALS 
Trials for rugby union have been set for Friday, 6th May in Grafton with a back-up 
date of Friday, 27th May. Parents have been emailed with additional information.  
 
CROSS COUNTRY  
Well done to all of our students who participated in Cross Country last term. 
Despite the weather and changes to the day, all of our students had great 
attitudes. A big thank you to the parents who were able to assist us on the course 
yesterday.  
 
Congratulations to our age winners who will all be representing our school 
at zone: 
8 years - Jordynn Thompson and Rory Quinlan 
9 years-  Sophie Gonzales-Yule and Michael Gallagher 
10 years - Josie Layland and Nate Towns 
11 years - Grace Cooper and Will Gallagher 
12 years - Eva Crook, Nova Coony and Hudson McGarry 
 
Other successful students who will be heading to Zone are: Maddi Layland, Eloise 
Watson, Zara Towns, Poppy Elmsly, Tate Commens, Joshua Tosic, Noah 
Cassianos-Kennedy, Archy McDonald, Emma Quinlan, Chloe White, Nadia Earley, 
Amelie Lundie, Sullivan Mitchell, Henry Buchanan, Lucian Garrard, Tri Vu, Maeve 
Crook, Lucinda Barnes, Maggie Wilkie, Harpa Windley, Harry Hosking, Hugh 

Woolley, Tyler Webster, James 
Cormick, Penny Hodge, 
Imogene Gonzales-Yule, Amala 
Chee, Ella Creighton- Kemp, Brenden Latham, Jacob Tosic, Toby Conlan, Flynn 
Cluff, Nikola Ryan, Caitlin Pinch, Eliza Moloney, Brodie OôConnor and Harrison 
Beare 
 
Zone cross country will be held on Monday, 2nd May (backup Wednesday 4th 
May and Thursday, 5th May) at Wollongbar Sporting Facility, Elvery Lane. 
Additional information, including parent permission, will be sent to families using 
Compass Events. This event will be published on Compass and parents will be 
notified.  
To find this on your Compass app use the following path: More  Ĕ  Events Ĕ  
SJA Cross Country 
 
Help is needed for local schools in our Zone who have had their school 
shade tents destroyed by the floods. If you have access to a promotional quick 
shade that can be used at our Zone Cross Country, could you please email me 
at linsey.macdonald@lism.catholic.edu.au.  
 
School Holiday Netball Clinic 
Netball NSW is delivering a School Holiday Clinic in Ballina on Wednesday, 20th 
April at the Ballina Netball Courts, Kingsford Smith Park, Owen St, Ballina for 
boys and girls aged 5-10 years old. If you are interested in attending this event, 
the online registration must be completed. See the flyer at the back of the 
newsletter for details.  

Miss MacDonald leading the way 

Happy runners 

mailto:linsey.macdonald@lism.catholic.edu.au
https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/b9d56f


HAPPINESS GARDENS 
During our limited supervision days some of our students worked with O to 
create happiness gardens. These gardens act as a tool to help the children 
and their families cope through moments of sadness or "big" feelings. These 
are especially impotant during these challenging times our region has been 
navigating. It's a way of focusing on things to be happy about rather than on 

the things not going well.   
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Proud happiness gardeners during our recent flood. 

Charlie & Maddie creating beautiful art. 
Jasiahôs painting. 

CIRCLE TIME 
In Term 2 students in Stage 3 will be undertaking a weekly 
ñCircle Timeò program, facilitated by Ofunneka and Nikki 
Wagner. This will form part of their PDH curriculum. Circle 
time allows students to explore topics of interest whilst 

practicing skills of active listening. Students are encouraged 
to share their views on topics such as self esteem, 

emotional expression & empathy.  
 

Thanks to everyone for their support for this. 



 

Assistant Principal - Mission  Mr James Farr 
 
Gospel Challenge - Go now and do not sin again 
As we continue on our walk with Jesus in Lent, this weekôs Gospel teaches us the importance of not judging others 
and the importance of forgiveness. Judgement or condemnation will never heal a sinner.  In the gospel the woman 
was caught sinning. She was very blessed because her accusers brought her to Jesus. Otherwise if she was brought 
to someone else she would have immediately been killed by the arrogance of her accusers. But Jesus our Saviour 
was there to protect her.   
 
Gospel of John 8: 1-11  
Jesus went to the Mount of Olives. In the morning Jesus arrived in the temple area, and all the people started coming to him, 
and he sat down and taught them. Then the scribes and the Pharisees brought a woman who was shunned as a sinner. The 
scribes and the Pharisees said to Jesus, ñTeacher, this woman was caught in the very act of sinning. Now in the law we are 
commanded to stone such women. So what do you say?ò They said this to test him, so that they could have some charge to 
bring against him.  Jesus bent down and began to write in the dust with his finger. But when scribes and the Pharisees 
continued asking him, he straightened up and said to them, ñLet the one among you who is without sin be the first to throw a 
stone at her.ò Again he bent down and wrote on the ground. And in response, the elders, scribes and the Pharisees went away 
one by one. So Jesus was left alone with the woman before him. Then Jesus straightened up and said to her, ñWoman, where 
are they? Has no one condemned you?ò She replied, ñNo one, sir.ò Then Jesus said, ñNeither do I condemn you. Go, and from 
now on do not sin any more.ò 
 
What is the text saying to us?  
Are you a person who is quick to judge?   Many of us judge others not knowing that when we judge we also invite others to 
judge. This is a weakness of our society that is hooked on ólikesô and ódislikesô on social media. Whenever there is an accident, 
fight, war, flood, fire or any problem we are often called to take sides and judge.  In this season of Lent may we avoid judging 
others, but instead focus on the good we can bring to others in the name of Jesus.  These floods have been a pertinent 
reminder of how good people bring goodness to the lives of others.  
 
Prayer for calm and peace in our world 
God of compassion, You created a world for us to know your love and peace yet amidst the beauty 
of creation. We encounter pain and hurt and forces beyond our control. At times like this our hearts 
are shaken and ache with sorrow. At the destruction of our lives, homes and livelihoods. Hear our 
prayers for those affected by floods and war in the Ukraine and for all those working. To bring relief 
and fresh hope.   Amen 
 
Australian Catholics Magazine 
Today your family will receive the Autumn Australian Catholics Magazine. This edition has a focus on understanding the Bible. 
The stories and articles are invaluable for developing your knowledge and understanding of this special book.  Go to page 22 
and complete the Mega Quiz.  I need to be honest that I had to flip to the answers with some questions.  I wish everyone a safe 
and holy Easter.  May God bless you and your family. 
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Xavier Catholic College applications for Year 7 2023 
are now open online.  Due to the current situations in 
our region open nights  & tours will not be occurring. 
For full information on the enrolment process see the 
letter from Principal Kevin Lewis on or school website 

(Recent Notes) or visit theor website 
xavierlism.catholic.edu.au/ 

Bella & Jasiah were presented with their school leadership badges at 
assembly last week. They were absent from our Opening School Mass as 

they were attending sports trials. Congratulations to them both. 

/wp-content/uploads/20220404_Year-7-2023-Enrolments-Open.pdf
https://xavierlism.catholic.edu.au/


 

Happy Birthday to the children who have celebrated their 
birthday since our last newsletter:  

 
Hayley-May King, James Cormick, Lucinda Barnes, 

Scarlett Elmsly, Harper Andrews 
 

H  B   
      

CANTEEN 
 

Every Wednesday & Friday 
 

Please refer to the 2022 Canteen Menu   
which is available on our school website 
under the Parents tab, until further notice. 
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Holiday Fun  
Are you looking for some fun acitvies for the school 
holidays? Here is a list of activities and work-
shops  happening over the School Holidays, supplied 
by Ballina Shire Council, to keep kids and families 
busy. 
Autumn school holiday activities - Discover Ballina  
 
Ballina Coast & Hinterland Events 

See Recent Notes for a full program - to book email rrkassist@nrcg.org.au 

https://www.alstplism.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/Canteen-Menu-2021-22.pdf
https://www.alstplism.catholic.edu.au/?doing_wp_cron=1635983761.0699150562286376953125
https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/b9d56f
https://www.discoverballina.com.au/visit/images/events_calendar/Autumn_2022_School_Holiday_Activity_Sheet_ONGOING.pdf
https://www.discoverballina.com.au/visit/whats-on/events-calendar/cat.listevents/2021/06/22/-
https://www.alstplism.catholic.edu.au/recent-notes/?doing_wp_cron=1649121042.4671959877014160156250
https://nrcg.org.au/rainbow-region-kids-autumn-2022-vacation-club/

